# Minutes of the Park and Recreation Advisory Board meeting June 16<sup>th</sup>, 2022

The meeting of the Park and Recreation Advisory Board was called to order by Chairman John Simpson at 3:30 PM in the Training Room of City hall.

Members attending were: John Simpson, Buddy Seiner, Don Templeton, and Jeff Hanig. Also present were: Commissioner Todd Johnson, Recreation Superintendent Mindy Cheap, YMCA CEO, Aaron Fabel Director Bryan Tipton, Parks Superintendent Tanya Lieberman, and Parks Crew Leader Kaden Hight.

Hanig moved, second by Steiner to approve the minutes of the May 19st, 2022 meeting. Motion carried.

Templeton moved, second by Seiner to approve the agenda.

## **Old Business**

## Pickleball-

Seiner reported that the bid documents have not been prepared. Tipton will check with Brosz engineering and the city engineers to move the project along.

# Dog Park -

Lieberman reported that the fence is ready to install and she will be working with Llama fencing.

## Mary House replacement shelter -

No update. Simpson check with Avera and found no additional funding was available.

## Corn hole -

The board suggested that the Devine park location would work best. Templeton made a motion to approve and Hanig seconded the motion.

## **New Business**

 Disc Golf – Due to construction 5 holes that are located west of the Missouri River Bridge will need to be placed into a steamboat to put the courses back to 18 holes. Tipton will contact Sharp Shooter disc golf to look at a redesign of the holes to accommodate the change in the course. – City owns baskets but installation will need to be completed.

# YMCA/Rec Dept—

Cheap reported Safety town graduation is tomorrow at 10:15 am and 2:15 pm. No report from Fabel.

# Dialogue

Todd Johnson talked about the driving beach south of the city campground. A discussion was had about its possible use if traffic could be re-routed. A brief discussion was held in regards to the bridge over Capitol creek and the Fema boundary.

Tipton provides an update on the Pierre Sharpshooter disc golf and the redesign of the course until all construction is completed west of the new highway bridge. Five new holes have been marked out to replace the holes lost during construction.

Motion by Seiner, second by Templeton to adjourn the meeting at 4:50 pm. Motion carried. The next meeting is on July 21th at City Hall.

Respectfully submitted, -Bryan Tipton, Director